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Date:
December 12, 2006
To:
Mayor Hearns and City Council Members

From:
James R. Williams, Public Works Director
Subject:
Rescission of Resolution 06-162 Authorizing Condemnation Proceedings – Property Acquisition Located on the Northeast Corner of 60th Street West and Avenue K-4, Identified as APN 3204-009-011 (Portions Thereof)

Recommendation:
Adopt Resolution No. 06-244, rescinding Resolution No. 06-162.
Fiscal Impact.

None.  
Background: 

On July 11, 2006, the City of Lancaster passed Resolution No. 06-162 authorizing the condemnation of certain real property and interest in real property described therein (the "property") and declaring the public necessity therefore.  The property was to be used for street improvements (the "project") in connection with the approval of Tract Map No. 061042, located on the northeast corner of 60th Street West and Avenue K-4 of subject properties.  The developer was required to build street improvements along Avenue K-4.  The developer was unable to acquire the necessary right-of-way and requested that the City acquire the property through condemnation proceedings as required by the Subdivision Map Act.  On May 9, 2006, the City Council approved a Condemnation Agreement and the property owner was notified of the intention to condemn the above stated property.
On September 15, 2006, the City learned from the City Attorney that the construction of street improvements had actually commenced and were completed prior to the City Council's adoption of Resolution No. 06-162.  Without the knowledge or approval of the City or the property owner, the contractor had paved a road on the property on May 15, 2006.

Since September 15, 2006, the Staff, City Attorney and developer have negotiated diligently with the property owner to obtain the property owner's consent to the Project.  However, the negotiations have proved to be futile.  The property owner has refused consent to the Project.  Therefore, Staff recommends rescission of Resolution No. 06-162.
